Amador-Calaveras Consensus Group

Meeting Notes – April 7th, 2010 


Attendees:
Steve Wilensky – Calaveras County Sup. D-2

Brandon Sanders – Sierra Nevada Conservancy

Chris Post – CalFire

Steve Hollett – CalFire

Bill Haigh – Bureau of Land Management
Susan McMorris – Blue Mountain Community Renewal Council

Katherine Evatt – Foothill Conservancy

Rick Breeze-Martin – Breeze-Martin Consulting

Pablo Garza – The Nature Conservancy
Doug Barber – EDNF Amador District Ranger

Karen Glaze – Motherlode Job Training

John Romena – BV Biomass

Mike Muston – BV Biomass

Jesus Arredondo – BV Biomass

Kathy Vicini – Vicini Brothers Green Waste

Merv Vicini – Vicini Brothers Green Waste

John Heissenbuttel – Forestry Consultant

Robert Smith – Smith’s Grinding

Dick McCleery – Central Sierra RC&D / NRCS

Charlie Jonard – Citizen 

Teresa McClung – StanNF Calaveras District Ranger

Kent Smith – Dept. of Fish and Game

Dave and Vivian Wilson – Sierra Nevada Construction

Briana Creekmore – CHIPS / California Valley Miwok Tribe

Barbara Balen – StanNF District Archaeologist

Kathy Rodriguez – CA Indian Manpower Consortium

Mike Kirkley – Citizen

Central Sierra RC&D – Woody Biomass Utilization Grant

The full proposal was sent to USDA on time.  A 10 page narrative was provided to the group, with the complete grant package totaling nearly 130 pages.

The proposal was in the amount of $290,000 for the acquisition of a horizontal whole-tree grinder.  An excavator/loader may also be included.  The equipment proposed for purchase will be used to offset the cost.

The equipment will be leased to ACCG contractors using an hourly rate, and will operate within the Joint Venture Agreement, which was submitted as part of the grant.

There is about a 1 in 3 chance the grant will get awarded.  The proposal was reviewed by Gareth Mayhead, who provided guidance and feedback.

Dick was able to get additional support letters which was helpful.  We are looking at a July timeframe if the grant is awarded.

CHIPS – Rick Breeze-Martin

Rick has been preparing material for the USFS relative to the CHIPS appropriation.  Six versions have been circulated through the regional office, and all USFS comments have been addressed.

The full submittal has been provided to the contracting staff at the regional office.

The proposal includes equipment purchases.  A whole tree grinder will be purchased if the WBUG submitted by the RC&D does not materialize.  If the RC&D WBUG is approved, and the whole tree grinder is acquired through that avenue, the CHIPS funding would then be applied to equipment necessary to establish a post and pole processing operation.

Included in the proposal is also set-up of the sort yard, which may be complimented by the RBEG grant, submitted by SNC for that effort.  Project management and business planning activities are also provided for within the proposal.

Rick has received feedback that it will be about two weeks to receive a response from the regional office.  CHIPS is currently reviewing the Request for Qualifications for the project management position.

USFS Calaveras Ranger District - Teresa McClung
Pre-project work is underway for the Bailey Ridge plantation thinning project.  There is currently no funding however for implementation.  There is uncertainty as to the funding and timing of this project.

Steve is willing to advocate for this project to be funded at the regional office level.

USFS Amador Ranger District – Doug Barber


Lost Horse Fuel Reduction Project cleared NEPA without any appeals.  
The project is 450 acres near Foster Meadow in the Consumnes Watershed.

EDNF is still awaiting clarification on the funding mechanism, and whether it will be through saw logs or some other means.

Doug is actively engaged in the Forest Landscape Restoration Act effort.  He plans to have a project prepared on the El Dorado for the next funding cycle.  This is a 10-year program targeting projects of 50,000 acres or greater, and can include BLM and other lands.  
The funding is contingent on the presence of a collaborative process, which is a great fit for ACCG.  The funding is authorized, not appropriated, so there will be some work needed to advocate for the funding next year.

TNC has been very supportive of this, including holding a support letter drive, which SNC and other ACCG partners remitted letters for.  TNC will continue to monitor and support this opportunity.  Pablo Garza is the point-of-contact, and is working with Laura McCarthy from TNC on this.

The Forest Service Planning Rule process has begun.  Numerous ACCG partners attended the recent meeting in Sacramento.  USFS is broadening its horizons, including taking adjacent lands into consideration.
BLM Motherlode Field Office - Bill Haigh
NEPA for small projects is currently in process.  A few smaller variance projects will be done in early summer.  The rest of the scheduled work is to occur after fire season.

BLM has an AmeriCorps crew which will likely do some of the work.

NEPA on the Big Lily Gap project is in process.  This project will serve as a BLM pilot for supplying biomass to Buena Vista.

Motherlode Job Training – Karen Glaze and Briana Creekmore
In cooperation with Indian Dispute Resolution Services (IDRS), several CHIPS members along with several members of the Tuolumne Band have completed firefighter training.  28 of 30 individuals completed the course.  This is the first all-native American fire crew.  The crew is trained in biology, archaeology, and fire suppression and will be used in the future for fire suppression work in culturally sensitive areas.
The crew officially graduated on the 8th.  

National Forest Foundation Conference Overview
Barbara Balen, Steve Wilensky and others attended the NFF conference in Portland, OR last month.  There was significant interest in the all-native crew established by CHIPS in partnership with the Stanislaus National Forest.

Barbara Balen has been identified by NFF as a USFS partner.

Several presentations were given on opportunities to work with the USFS.  As a region, CA is somewhat behind what other States are doing.  Contracting tips and lessons were provided through the conference which should further the group’s efforts on that front.

One of the most interesting pieces of information was the presence of agreements as a tool for NGO’s to access work on forest service lands.  Traditionally, it was thought stewardship contracts were the only mechanism. The group will be researching the prospect of agreements and report out at a later meeting.

CalFire Update – Chris Post and Steve Hollett
There has been a lot of discussion regarding the CWPP’s, and a general agreement that they are inadequate.  Chris feels an addendum to the CWPP is needed, both to include ACCG as a component but also provide for a more comprehensive and effective plan.

Amador and Mariposa Counties could be used as a model for building the CWPP in the area.  This is also critical as it relates to accessing certain pots of funding.

Brianna, who sits on the FSC board, will assist in coordinating the discussion around updating the CWPP, with Chris in an advisory/supporting role.  A meeting will be convened to bring this issue before the council.
Bay Area Advocacy Trips – Steve Wilensky and others
Steve had meetings with investors in Half Moon Bay and Redwood City.  These were with private philanthropists with an interest in forest landscape restoration in the Sierras.  He was invited to prepare two proposals for consideration.  Overall, these individuals were very receptive to the effort and principles behind ACCG.

Steve Wilensky, Craig Thomas (Sierra Forest Legacy) and Warren Alford (Sierra Forest Legacy) visited the Center for Biological Diversity in San Francisco recently to have a discussion about ACCG, its activities and partners.  They met with four key players, including the CBD legal team, air, species and forestry staff.  CBD has taken issue with the approach used in restarting the Buena Vista facility. Specifically, they expressed concerns over the CEQA review applied to the project.

Craig and Warren were key in conveying the ACCG message while also giving solid, concrete information on the facts associated with forest health and restoration.

CBD seems concerned with large biomass facilities (50-65MW).

CBD also disputed the carbon neutrality of the Buena Vista plant.  They are desiring a more specific and in-depth review of that.

CBD staff agreed to come out to the region and have a tour, with members of ACCG participating and hosting that tour.  This will be a good opportunity for CBD staff to review the work being done, hear from all partners, and gain a deeper understanding of the issues facing the ACCG and its represented communities.

USFS staff will work with Steve on developing the tour.

Forest practices are also a big concern for CBD as it relates to Buena Vista.  This could possibly be addressed in the EIR or subsequent agreements, or as some type of mitigation depending on the outcome of the CEQA review.
There is a general agreement that the ACCG needs to develop and adopt forest principles which all parties can agree to.  There is a wealth of information and possible guiding documents the group can use in formulating these.  CBD endorsed a set of principles in the White Mountains (Arizona) and the group should take those into consideration.

Buena Vista is receptive to agreements on forest practices.

Sierra Forest Legacy is in process with USFS on forest planning.

THE NEXT MEETING IS TAKING PLACE MAY 19TH IN WEST POINT AT THE VETERANS HALL

